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May 4, 2016 
 

                                      
SANTA BARBARA LAFCO COMMISSION 
105 E. Anapamu Street 
Santa Barbara. CA 93101 
 
RE: May 5, 2016 Changes of Organization Agenda Item: Annexation Of W. Santa 
Ynez Parcels Into Santa Ynez Community Services District  
 
 
Dear LAFCO Commissioners: 
 
Heal the Ocean appeared before LAFCO during its meeting of March 3, 2016, when the 
Commission was considering as informational only, LAFCO File 16-02: West Santa Ynez 
Annexation to the Santa Ynez Community Services District.  
 
We presented each Commissioner a notebook with maps and documents, so there hopefully 
is no need to repeat that information today, but a quick recap is that is that Heal the Ocean 
has been working on the septic system/groundwater problems of Santa Ynez since 2001, and 
we very much want to see the Commission today approve the Annexation of W. Santa Ynez 
into the Santa Ynez Community Services District. 
 
The principle reason this approval needs to happen as soon as possible is that the area in 
question is now under the law of the Santa Barbara County Local Agency Management Plan 
(LAMP), which regulates septic systems in areas labeled "problematic" for septic system 
use. The LAMP went into effect January 1, 2016. West Santa Ynez is considered 
problematic for septic system use. 
 
The LAMP requires a homeowner experiencing a septic system failure to install an 
advanced system at a cost of approximately $40,000 and engage in a monitoring program in 
which reports are filed at a minimum of once per year to Santa Barbara County 
Environmental Health Services (EHS). This is a punitive situation that is more readily 
remediated by public sewer service, such as SYCSD is offering the homeowners in the area, 
at less than half this cost and with a financing plan. 
 
The W. Santa Ynez area which consists of approximately 380 homes on septic systems in an 
area of poor soils and rising nitrates in groundwater. EHS does not want to see this continue, 
neither does Heal the Ocean - and the LAMP now requires something to be done. 
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The Santa Ynez Valley Community Plan (October 6, 2009) discusses the septic system 
problems in the area, and describes on p. 118 "Public sewerage represents the probable best 
long-term wastewater management approach for Janin Acres and West Santa Ynez".  
 
Santa Barbara County Environmental Health Services (EHS) has provided $150,000 for a 
sewer engineering study for the W. Santa Ynez area, which is already underway by Cannon 
Engineering.  
 
The citizens of Santa Ynez need to be given an alternative that would cost them half of what 
it would cost if they were required to install an advanced septic system. Your constituents do 
deserve your help to move along a process wherein they can decide for themselves whether 
or not to hook up to public sewer. 
 
To determine the level of interest of homeowners in switching to public sewer, Heal the 
Ocean sent out questionnaires to every household, and the returned questionnaires were 
highly favorable toward moving forward. Annexation would given them that choice. They 
still do have a choice, in that when final costs are determined, they can vote Yes or No.(A 
file of Responses to the HTO questionnaire is attached to this letter). 
 
Heal the Ocean will thank you for your help in removing septic systems from areas where 
they impact groundwater, and we respectfully request that today you adopt the resolution 
that will approve LAFCO application 16-02 for the West Santa Ynez Annexation to the 
Santa Ynez Community Services District.. 
 
Thank you! 
 
With very best regards, 

 
 
Hillary Hauser, Executive Director 
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